WELLSBORO BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING May 29, 2012

Wellsboro Borough Council met on Tuesday, May 29, 2012 in Council Chambers. President Joan Hart called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm, and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Attending were President Joan S. Hart, Councilors: Mike Wood, Ron Bowers, Terry Bryant, John Sticklin and Mayor James Daugherty.

VISITORS: Police Chief James R. Bodine, Solicitor Chris Lantz and Assistant Secretary Florence B. Martino.

NEW BUSINESS: SAND BIDS- Borough Manager Daniel K. Strausser informed the Council, the first bid was from Hanson Aggregates, Inc. from Montoursville in the amount of \$23,000.00 for 1000 Ton of filter sand. The second bid was from National Sun Coast Media from Gulf Port Florida in the amount of \$110,000.00 for 1000 Ton of filter sand. Borough Manager Daniel K. Strausser asked to have time to review the bids with Borough Engineer Scott Bray and then make a recommendation to Borough Council.

EXECUTIVE SESSION for Personnel Matters - 12:05 p.m. until 12:43 p.m.Councilor Wood made a motion to continue the indefinite suspension, without pay of Officer Samuel DeLosa pending investigation, seconded by Councilor Bryant motion carried 5-0.

ADJOURNED 12:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Florence B. Martino, Assistant Secretary